MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING – JULY 16, 2012


Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.  Selectmen Bradley and Booman present.   Also present Sue Reguera.

Greg Smith and Glen Mair of The Flat Penny in.  Received, from Mass. Lottery Commission, notification of their application for a Keno license.  Voted not to object to the Keno license.  Discussed expanding their Entertainment License to include Saturday night, to encourage customers to stay longer, at least for a trial period.  The Board requested that they submit a written request, which will be forwarded to the Police Chief for comments.  Mr. Smith and Mr. Mair out.

Voted to approve the minutes of 7/2/12.

Voted to approve the expenditure of $22.14 from the TH Revolving Acct. for supplies and internet access.

Voted to sign an Agreement for Consulting Services with Brown Walker Planners for updating the Master Plan.

Received FY13 Cherry Sheets indicating a net increase of $13,809 over the Fin. Comm. budget.

Voted to approve a C.V. license and a “Sunday Ice Cream” license for Fusion and Hershey’s, Inc. in the Solomon Pond Mall.

Received, from the Fire Chief, notification of a grant application for brush firefighter equipment, with 50% reimbursement of a possible project cost of $4,000, from the Matching Grant article.

Received a Food Pantry report for the month of June.

Voted to sign the MIIA schedules of vehicles, buildings and special property.

Received, from ISO, notification that the Town will retain a BCEGS rating of Class 4 as a result of building code adoptions and code enforcement improvements.

Tamara Johnston in.  Advised that Mr. Andrew had called and has requested that all communications be between attorneys, which she agrees to.  Reviewed a letter received from her detailing actions be taken to come into compliance with the Cons. Comm.’s OCC.  Expressed frustrations about the failure of the Town to issue an occupancy permit for her barn.  Mrs. Booman advised that the Board could not discuss the matter because of the pending litigation.  Mrs. Johnston out.

Received, from Aetna Insurance, a property damage release form for settlement  of a claim for road damages on Sawyer Hill Rd.  To be considered when a full board is present.

Received, from D. Bartlett, notification of his retirement as Highway Supt. with a list of days off he’s entitled to.  To be sent to Personnel for confirmation.  Agreed that discussions need to begin at the next meeting on how to proceed with filling the vacancy.

Reviewed miscellaneous correspondence as listed on the agenda for this meeting.

Mr. Bradley reported on a meeting she attended with our National Grid representative regarding storm preparedness.  She will talk to Mr. Bartlett regarding service for residents with life support equipment in their homes.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Bartlett received a public safety complaint about concrete posts with metal bars protruding from them along Crosby Rd.  Mrs. Booman to visit the area to assess the situation.

Secretary received a complaint from a Woodward Ave. resident about tractor trailers blocking traffic and getting hung up when attempting to turn onto Woodward Ave. from Carter St.  Hwy. Supt. suggested closing Woodward Ave for truck traffic.  Comments to be requested from the Police Chief to determine if it’s a big or a reoccurring problem.

Mrs. Booman reported that a Green Community announcement is expected by the end of this week.

Voted to adjourn at 7:50 p.m.

							Respectfully submitted,



							Margaret Sardell, Secretary


